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Vehicle Laws - Motor Vehicle Administration Express Offices -
Issuance of Duplicate Drivers’ Licenses

This bill requires the Motor Vehicle Administration (MVA) to issue duplicate drivers’
licenses at MVA Express offices.

Fiscal Summary

State Effect: None, as discussed below.

Local Effect: None.

Fiscal Analysis

State Expenditures: The Motor Vehicle Administration reports that this bill would require
an additional 12 employees at a cost in fiscal 1997 of $259,900.

As this bill should not affect the number of duplicate drivers’ licenses issued, the Department
of Fiscal Services advises that resources could be redeployed as necessary to meet any shift
in demand to MVA Express offices.

Information Source(s): Department of Transportation (Motor Vehicle Administration),
Department of Fiscal Services
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